
From: Adam Humphrey <AHumphrey@greenecountymo.gov> 
Date: Fri, May 29, 2020 at 8:52 AM 
Subject: RE: Department Request - Farm Roads 146 & 129 - Upcoming Roadway Improvements 
To: Kris Russell  
Cc: Harry Stennett <HStennett@greenecountymo.gov>, Rick Artman <rartman@greenecountymo.gov> 
 
Good morning Kris, 
 
I received your email regarding the upcoming roadway widening/improvements on Farm Roads 146 & 129 that are 
scheduled to be performed later this year and wanted to share some additional information to help address your 
questions. 
 
As Rick mentioned in his correspondence, we are currently working in coordination with the City of Springfield to 
acquire some remaining easements for a sanitary sewer main extension that will be completed as part of our roadway 
widening project.  I anticipate that we’ll be able to finalize this remaining easement work by the end of June, which 
would allow us to advertise the project for bidding in early July.  That would put us on track to begin construction work 
by mid to late August of this year.  The proposed roadway improvements will require approximately 7 months for final 
completion. 
 
With regard to the scope of work that we’ll be performing with this project, the following list of roadway improvements 
will be completed: 
 

• Farm Road 129 will be widened to a 3-lane section (2 driving lanes + 1 center turn lane) with new curb & gutter 
starting at Farm Road 146 and continuing south to Sunshine 

 

• Farm Road 146 will be widened to a 3-lane section (2 driving lanes + 1 center turn lane) with new curb & gutter 
starting at West Bypass and continuing west to FR 129 

 

• New pedestrian sidewalks will be constructed along both sides of Farm Roads 146 & 129 throughout the newly 
widened segments 

 

• Stormwater improvements will be completed along both sides of Farm Roads 146 & 129 in order to eliminate 
the existing open-ditches, and to move the stormwater underground into concrete drainage pipes 

 

• A new Roundabout will be constructed at the intersection of FR 146 & FR 129 to improve traffic flow and 
provide increased safety for motorists and pedestrians at this existing intersection 

 
Here is a link to a project map which identifies the “work boundaries” of the improvements that we’ll be performing 
along Farm Road 129:    https://www.greenecountymo.gov/files/files.php?id=31016 
 
And, here is another link that identifies the “work boundaries” for the improvements that will be performed along Farm 
Road 146:  https://www.greenecountymo.gov/files/files.php?id=31017 
 
If you have any additional questions regarding this upcoming work, please feel free to call or email me at your 
convenience.  Have a great weekend! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Adam Humphrey, P.E. 
Assistant Administrator 
Greene County Highway Department 
(417) 829-6536 
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